
Hi All,  
 

Wow! What an incredible meeting we 
had in September it was great to see 
so many members after our summer 
hiatus and how nice it was to have 
guests – some of whom even became 
members at the meeting.  A huge 
thank you to the members of the 
Magnolia Circle for hosting the meet-
ing.  
   

I hope everyone is getting ready for 
our 100th Anniversary Open House 
and Garden Faire on Sunday, October 
19th, from noon till 5:00pm.  We have 
several vendors, a plant sale, baked 
goods, and gently used items for 
sale.  More importantly, this event will 
give us a chance to showcase for the 
public what the Garden Club of  
DeLand, the Circles and Special Inter-
est groups do throughout the commu-
nity.  I can’t wait to see all the Circle 
tables!  
   

The Book Club got off to a great start 
with a review of The Light Eaters.  The 
October meeting date has changed to 
Thursday, October 23rd at 1PM, and 
the group will be reviewing the book, 
The State of Wonder by Ann  
Patchett.  Don’t forget to look at the 
Book Cart our “Free Library” please 
take a book, leave a book, or at least 
peruse the shelves.  There’s lots of 

great reading available for the taking!  
 

Don’t forget, the tickets for our 100th 
Anniversary Membership Party go on 
sale at our next meeting.  The date is 
November 15th from 5PM -9PM at the 
clubhouse.  We have cocktails, hors 
d’oeuvres, a live band, dancing, games 
and fun.  We’re going to party like it’s 
1925 again!  Tickets are $15.00 each or 
two for $25.00.   
 

I want to remind all of you that there is a 
District VI meeting coming up this 
month.  The meeting is in Palm Coast on 
Friday, October 24th.  It will be a celebra-
tion of fifty years of the Palm Coast Gar-
den Club and Christy Link’s birthday.  We 
are entitled to four voting members at 
the meeting, so if you are planning to 
attend, please let me know.  The cost for 
the luncheon is $45.00.     
 

It is my hope that I can visit all of the  
Circle meetings and be a resource to you 
if necessary.  A big thank you to the 
Milkweed Circle, I very much enjoyed 
attending your September meeting 
(potluck was fantastic!).  I need to apolo-
gize to the Magnolia Circle as I was un-
able to attend your September meet-
ing.  I sincerely hope you’ll give me a rain 
check. 
 

Thank you all for the many things you do 
to support all of our projects in the com-
munity.  Wishing you a lovely fall!  
                                      Casey  
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Garden Faire and Open House - October 19th 12-5pm 

Certified Monarch Butterfly Sanctuary School Garden Project  

Update on the Certified Monarch Butterfly Sanctuary school garden project at Starke Elementary 

We have a team of 10 members of the Milkweed Circle working together sharing ideas, providing positive 

energy, brainstorming on the best plants to include, where to get donations and a myriad of other details 

as we look forward to creating the Starke School Garden! These ladies are, Lynda Stein, Jill Drake, Doris 

Saffran, Dawn Wyatt, Karen Hall, Deborah Dubois, Mary Rose Vogt, Lynn Ventura, Gail LaFayette and 

Carole Gilbert. 

1. We learned about 2 possible grants for the garden. We met twice to review the application guidelines 

and award dates, and found they weren't a good fit, unfortunately. 

2. However, there is an open grant from Espoma specific to soil, so we're going to check on that. 

3. The new Edith I. Starke Elementary School is now open and the children are continuing the school year 

in a completely fresh building! In the first part of October, after everyone is settled in, we'll set a time to 

visit the grounds to check out potential places for the garden, with the input of the principal. 

4. The garden will be a Certified Monarch Butterfly Sanctuary so we'll have the required host and nectar 

plants needed for this designation and then expand on from there to support our other local pollinators. 

5. We're hoping/planning for a 10 x 10 spot and Lynda Stein found a garden plan with 3 options for this 

size garden that we can use as a guide. 

6. After our school visit, we'll begin working on our lists of items, donations, and plants (the most fun part 

+ seeing the smiles as the kids take part). 

7. Our garden creation date will be shortly after the local March Wildflower Festival, but no specified date 

has been set at this time.  We'll be sure to let everyone know so you can save the date and celebrate with 

us!!                                                                                                                 Submitted by: Carole Gilbert 
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Hello Gardners, 
 
Hope everyone is looking forward to our Annual Plant Sale. 
This year we’re adding an Open House to also showcase the 
Garden Club and all of the outreach activities we share in our 
community. 
Along with this there  will also be a “Botanical Boutique” for your 
shopping pleasure. 
Please reach out to your friends, neighbors and family and invite 
them to come enjoy the afternoon with us. 
Hope to see you all at the October meeting. 
If you have not already signed up to participate,  please look for 
me at the meeting or contact me. 
 
Best to you,     Lisa Schnetzer 



Book Club - October 23rd @ 1 pm 

New Special Project Committee  

Promoting pollinators 

  
In October GCD Book Club is reading 

“State of Wonder” by Ann Patchett. A 

quote from one review states: “Patchett 

achieves alchemy, creating complex, 

compelling characters, packing a Ph.D.’s 

worth of scientific knowledge into a nail-

biting narrative, setting stark human di-

lemmas against the lush Amazon jungle 

backdrop.” Can’t wait to hear everyone’s 

responses to this highly rated fic-

tion book. 

  
 
ATTENTION: Due to member par-

ticipation in the work and set-up 

for our Open House on 10/19 the 

Book Club meeting has been 

moved to the following Thursday, 

10/23/25 at 1:00pm.  

Time Capsule  

make this idea a reality.  Lupita Wiggans, Gail LaFayette, 

and Shanda Hebert are working on this project.  Ideas 

abound, but there is a physical limit as to what can be 

placed in the time capsule itself, so anything that goes in 

it must showcase the club’s history, current achieve-

ments, and aspirations for the next century in a way that 

is concise and practical.  We hope that this time capsule 

will be more than a collection of objects.  We hope this 

will be a bridge between past, present, and future gar-

deners, and that when this time capsule is opened in 

2125, future generations will feel the same sense of awe 

and responsibility toward nature and their community, 

and will ensure that this legacy will bloom for genera-

tions to come.                         Lupita 

This year marks a very important milestone for the 

Garden Club of DeLand as we celebrate our 100th 

Anniversary.  Given the importance of this event, a 

time capsule is a perfect way to honor a century of 

growth, community, and love of gardening.  It is also 

our responsibility as inheritors of this garden club to 

acknowledge those who came before us and who 

did their part to beautify our community through 

our shared love of plants and nature.  A time cap-

sule captures the essence of the club’s legacy while 

offering a gift to future generations in the hope that 

others will carry on our vision for another 100 

years.  Following up on Casey King’s idea for a time 

capsule, a small committee has come together to 

graciously volunteered to help with 

the planning of these courses.  We 

certainly could use more members 

on this special project committee.   

 

Please consider volunteering for this 

important work to spread gardening 

in our community.  

As part of our focus on promoting  

pollinators and the Home Grown  

National Parks theme in our community 

in the next two years, we want to de-

velop a series of four (possibly more), 

free classes for the public to attend at no 

charge.  A lot of the details are still to be 

worked out.  Mary Lambert,              

Kay Cordero, and Fred Zollinger  have 
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mailto:mel2lambert@gmail.com
mailto:kocordero@aol.com
mailto:fredzollinger@att.net


Our Garden Club in Action  
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Gardening Series 

We have set the dates for our Gardening Series. 

The dates will be Wednesday evenings -January 

14 and January 28th and February 11 and Febru-

ary 25th. This series will be free to any attendee. 

The topics for each session have not been 

firmed up so there will be more information 

coming soon. 

 

Smokey Bear and Woodsy Owl Coloring  

Contest 

Calling all children in First through Fifth grade!!! 

The Garden Club is sponsoring the Smokey Bear 

and Woodsy Owl coloring contest. Please let all 

of your children, grandchildren, or great grand-

children and the neighbor kids know about our 

contest and encourage them to participate. 

They have a chance to win a local, state or  

national award for their poster. Don’t delay, the 

deadline is December 16th!! The rules are at-

tached for you to review. For more information, 

please contact Doris Saffran, Sarah Zollinger, or 

Lernick Davityan. 

 

Our Garden Club Garden 

The Wild Coffee Committee has been hard at 

work looking at our landscape. They have  

divided the garden into seven smaller areas 

which can be ‘adopted’ by circles, special inter-

est groups, and members at large to work on, 

removing any invasives, adding new plants, and 

cleaning the beds. They have also put together 

some guidance to help with this project. At our 

November meeting we will discuss this further 

and show everyone the zone map. For more  

information please contact Fred Zollinger. 

 

gardenclub.org/sites/default/files/2025-09/cotest-announcement.pdf 

https://gardenclub.org/sites/default/files/2025-09/contest-announcement.pdf
https://gardenclub.org/sites/default/files/2025-09/contest-announcement.pdf
mailto:sarazollinger@att.net
mailto:fredzollinger@att.net
https://gardenclub.org/sites/default/files/2025-09/contest-announcement.pdf
https://gardenclub.org/sites/default/files/2025-09/contest-announcement.pdf


Seed Bank, Tuesday January 6th 2026 

How To Festival 

Memorial Brick 

The seed bank stuffing of envelopes has 

been rescheduled to Tuesday, January 6, 

2026. It takes place immediately after 

the master gardener monthly lec-

ture, approximately 2:30 pm. Please 

come and help replenish the library's 

seed bank. If you have seeds that you 

would like to contribute to the Seed 

Bank, drop them at the DeLand Library 

Circulation desk or to Susan Ludvigh 

at 1757 West Minnesota Avenue De-

Land, Contact her 

at sludvigh@cfl.rr.com. 

 

*Just a reminder that the  

Circles typically donate 

$50.00 (or whatever they can 

afford) to purchase seeds for 

the public seed library.   

 

We will be purchasing more seeds to pack on Tuesday  

January 6th for patrons.  It would be great if the library 

could have money sometime in October.  Please let me 

know if your Circle is willing/able to donate again this year 

and if it can be done in October.       

                                                                Thank you all 

Don’t be scared! Ghosts are banished from 

the GCDs website, along with cobwebs and 

witches. Ordering a Memorial Brick from 

our user-friendly website is an easy way to 

honor a special person or event or achieve-

ment and also enrich the coffers of the 

GCD.  

Blackwell, Violet Akopyan, Doris Saffran, Diane 

Schmidt, and Sarah Zollinger. We had a steady 

stream of visitors to our table with many taking in-

formation about the Garden Club. Our Plant  

Propagation demonstration had 15 attendees includ-

ing some very interested children. Elizabeth Milliken 

and Sarah Zollinger helped our guests learn to propa-

gate plants and even take some home. Shout out to 

Lupita Wiggans and Sarah Zollinger for the pots and 

plants for the project. 

The Garden Club of 

DeLand was well-

represented at the 

DeLand Library How 

To Festival this past 

month. We had a 

beautiful table thanks 

to the efforts of Cindy 

Davenport, Cathy Swint, and Lisa Schnetzer. Our club 

was well-represented by Deborah DuBois, Tony 
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All you have to do is go to the Memo-

rial Brick form, download the form,  fill 

it out, and mail it in,  for a  

ghost-free experience.    

Memorial Brick order form. 

 

Carol Grigas 

Memorial Brick Chair 

mailto:sludvigh@cfl.rr.com
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/f403726c-c64f-4f65-a9ed-a2079430d8f0/downloads/GCD-Revised%20Path%20Order%20Form.pdf?ver=1759071900814
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FFGC.ORG 

https://ffgc.org/Scholarships
https://www.ffgc.org/event-6345129?CalendarViewType=1&SelectedDate=10/28/2025
http://www.ffgc.org/
https://www.ffgc.org/


BEWARE 

 

Sadly, scammers are everywhere 

and will do anything to try and get 

money. The Garden Club of DeLand 

is not sparred. This summer, scam-

mers used my name (but not my 

email) and sent an email to some 

of you purporting to be me, asking you to send me 

gift cards for Veterans using the email attached.  

 

Please know, I will never ask members to send 

money, gift cards, or bank info to me or any other 

Board member. DO NOT RESPOND TO ANYTHING LIKE 

THIS! I understand this is a common scam when small 

groups get new officers scammers will use the new 

officers’ names to try and extort gift cards and 

money. Please call and let me know if you get some-

thing like this, but DO NOT respond to it! 

865 South Alabama 

DeLand Florida 32724 

(386) 624-6960 - The Garden Club of DeLand  

gcdeland@gmail.com  

Social Links:  FaceBook 

The Garden Club of DeLand’s Website 

 

There is a lot we have planned that we will need volunteers to help with.  I would like to list some of 
them here – you will hear much more on these soon, but please consider volunteering to help out with 
these events:  
 
Festival of Trees – Saturday, December 6th  (were hoping to make this as successful as they used to be)  

Bunco Games   

Antique Roadshow Tea (Angevine’s will present on Antiques of the Gilded Age as we host a tea, each 

attendee will get one free antique appraisal at the event)  

Fairy Garden Event for mothers/daughters  

Pollinator Palooza (similar to Monarch Magic, but at garden club and featuring other pollinators, geared 

for children)  

Gardening Classes (free to public, offering four starting in January – April)  

Upcoming Events and Fundraisers  

 

(386) 279-1241 Rental Information 

rentalsgardenclubofdeland@gmail.com  

The Garden Club of DeLand 

mailto:gcdeland@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/search/top?q=the%20garden%20club%20of%20deland
https://gardenclubofdeland.org/
mailto:rentalsgardenclubofdeland@gmail.com

